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SK delivery to 

MEC set for next week

The next delivery of diesel fuel from SK Networks for the Majuro power plant is scheduled to arrive between January 3 and 4, according to the Marshalls Energy Company.

The SK tanker left S. Korea last week and is currently enroute to Majuro, with an expected mid-week arrival next week.

MEC acting general manager Steve Wakefield said that in contrast to the last delivery of fuel in October, when MEC was just a day or two away from running out of fuel for the power plant, MEC has about a two week supply on hand beyond what it needs to make it through next week’s delivery date.

There are two things different about this tanker delivery:

• It is the largest from SK to date at about two million gallons. Previous deliveries during 2006 have been in the 1.5 to 1.7 million range.

• This is the first “consignment” delivery to MEC, which provides MEC with more flexibility in its sales of fuel to fishing vessels and others in order to generate revenue to support power generation costs. Previous orders had to be paid prior to arrival, which necessitated pre-sale of large volumes of the fuel just to cover the cost of the shipment because of MEC’s ongoing precarious financial situation — meaning that little fuel was available for sale to generate additional revenues.

An additional development is that with the imminent exit of Mobil Oil Micronesia from delivering fuel to Ebeye, MEC is now looking to get a local company to deliver fuel to the KAJUR power plant. If this happens, it will be the first time for MEC to supply fuel to KAJUR, which historically has bought its fuel from Mobil.

